

HLS/OUT/2015/828

November 2015

Mr David Sullivan Secretary Senate Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Sullivan

I write to correct evidence that I gave at the Supplementary Budget Estimates hearing held on Wednesday, 21 October 2015 concerning the second pass date for LAND 400 Phase 2, which I gave as 2017 on page 41 of Hansard.

The correct date is financial year 2017-18.

I apologise for any misunderstanding that may have arisen.

Yours sincerely

PD McLachlan, AM, CSC

Major General

Head Land Systems

Capability Acquisition and Sustainment Group Department of Defence Victoria Barracks 256-310 St Kilda Road Southbank Vic 3006 (+61) 3 9282 6696